               Long Overdue Summer News from Josias and Danielle de Souza      

Our Dear Praying Friends
So much has happened since our last letter to you – Firstly the safe arrival of Daniel in January 2009 – all went according to plan and he is growing into a very sweet young boy – he has now learnt to walk and is interested in everything that is going on in the apartment – he has been attending a nursery most days and is interacting well with the other children.

Dani has gone back to work at the University and is now doing more on the admin side of things which means that her times for work are more structured. We are delighted to have found out that there is now another baby on the way – it will be a girl and she will be born in about 6 weeks time!! So as you can imagine there is much to do in organising the family into preparing for the new arrival!

As a consequence we have had to move the office out of the apartment to the Youth House to provide a new bedroom – this is not ideal as the youth house office space is not really finished yet and has several building renovations needed to make it serviceable and safe.

Enough of personal things and onto our work – by God’s grace this has continued to grow – we now have on average about 130 totally committed people at each Sunday evening service and there are another 50 or so fringe attendees. Small groups continue on Tuesday evenings and many people are now involved in practical service – bands, drama, canteen and very importanly prayer. – I am trying hard to train, equip and maintain these volunteers who continue to need much ongoing support – please pray that enough time can be made available.  
We now have just started some new small groups for those aged 8 -12 (also on a Tuesday & known as PLUG)  comprising about 7 or 8 people in each - these are being well received.  On Sunday mornings a new group “Supernatural” with a membership of sixty 9-12 year olds has also started meeting. 
Some may have heard that the Rector at our church – Miguel Uchoa has been diagnosed with multiple myeloma – this was indeed a great shock to him and his family as well as the church family – he is presently undergoing chemotherapy treatment and we would value your prayers for him and his family. Please also pray for the rest of us on the staff team as we pick up additional responsibilities.

Coming up this week from the 13th to the 15th its time for Alcancando once more – the youth conference is being organised by a good team – We will not be directly involved but will of course support it – we also have another “Happening” weekend retreat coming up later in the month for the young people – It needs an overall co-ordinator so please pray for the right person to be found.

We must say that we always feel uplifted in prayer and the support that you as our partners have provided over the years are really greatly appreciated – we do hope that you will continue to partner with us under the CMS banner now that the merger with SAMS has been completed. 
“Devote yourselves to prayer, being watchful and thankful, and pray for us too, that God may open a door for our message so that we may proclaim the mystery of Christ.”    Colossians 4 vv2-3  
With our love to you
Josias and Danielle and Daniel and ??
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